Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting
February 13, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Beranek, present, Mr. Fratto, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Stanley Borek, Maurice Zaffina, Ron Lewandowski, Gregg Lambie, Jim Gearhart, Edwin Zaffina, Edwin Zaffina Jr., Laurie Hanchar, Engineer Bill Utzman and Secretary Lori Henry.
Mr. Fratto motioned to approve the January 2, 2018 Reorganization meeting minutes as written. Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Fratto motioned to approve the January 2, 2018 Regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers report as of 02/13/2018:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Fratto motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Edwin and Maurice Zaffina complained about last years Baltimore Avenue paving project.  They are both still having water issues and need something done to correct the problem.

Mr. Cook explained that they know there are still issues with water runoff and are aware that they need to fix it but they will have to wait until weather breaks in order to correct the situation.
Lenard Lewandowski discussed issues with the proposed Rt. 119 and Kingview Road Penn DOT project.

Jim Gearhart questioned when the restoration would be finished due to the sewage project and questioned the safety of the electrical system for the grinder pumps.  Believes the electrical was put in incorrectly and residents should not be responsible 30 years down the road when it malfunctions.

Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of February 2018.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Unfinished Business:  None

Reports of Officials:

Mr. Cook explained that recycling pickup may have to stop in the Township.  Good will wants $453.00 per month to empty recycling bins and we feel that is excessive in cost.  We will have to continue to look into other options to continue the recycling.
Mr. Cook also stated that Governor Wolf wants to put a $25.00 per person tax for state police protection.

Engineers Report:  None

Solicitors Report:  None

New Business:

Mr. Beranek motioned to exonerate Laurie Hanchar, Tax Collector for Upper Tyrone Township for unpaid real estate taxes for the year 2017 in the amount of $2,806.32 (face amount) with 10% penalty of $280.63 and street light tax in the amount of $191.62 (face amount) with 10% penalty of $19.16.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to enter into the statewide contract for sodium chloride (road salt) through Costars for the year 2018-2019 with requested amount of 220 tons.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to purchase eight (8) emergency radios for the EVFD in the amount of $635.00 per radio totaling $5,080.00.  These funds have been budgeted for 2018 for fire safety.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Mr. Beranek motioned to renew the medical insurance for the full time employees for 04/01/2018-04/01/2019 period with no increase in premiums.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Cook asked for a motion to increase the foreman and laborer wage in the amount of $.25 per hour.  When raises were given at the reorganization meeting their raises was slighted compared to other raises given.  He wants to makes the raises fair and equal.

Mr. Beranek motioned to give the foreman and laborer a $.25 cent increase per hour.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Fratto discussed charging the tax collector $50.00 per month for use of office space here at the Township Municipal Building for the months she is open for business.

Mrs. Hanchar remarked that she feels she should be grandfathered and stated that she only makes $2,000.00 per year from the Township.  She was questioned though about receiving wages from the county and school district which she agreed.

Mr. Fratto would like to make a motion to charge the tax collector $50.00 per month for seven (7) months equaling $350.00 per year for rental of office space.

Discussion continued and it was agreed to table until next meeting.


Adjournment:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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